GAMBLING POLICY WORKING GROUP

THURSDAY 5 OCTOBER 2006 AT 2.00PM

PRESENT:

Councillors Morton (Chairman), Boaden and Mrs Farmer.

Officers:

J Messenger – Licensing Manager



C Liddle – Principal Solicitor



S Halstead – Senior Committee Clerk

GPWG.04/06

GAMBLING ACT 2005 – STATEMENT OF LICENSING POLICY

The Licensing Manager submitted report LDS.73/06 regarding the outcome of the consultation on the draft Gambling Policy which had ended on 22 September 2006.

The Licensing Manager reported that the first appointed date for the Licensing Authority to start receiving applications for gambling premises was now 30 April 2006.  Training for Members, originally set for January 2007, would now be undertaken nearer the time.

The Licensing Manager’s report contained details of seven written representations from – 

· GAMCARE (National Association for Gambling Care Educational Resources and Training);

· Hammonds Solicitors of London;

· British Beer and Pub Association;

· Gamblers Anonymous;

· Trethowans, on behalf of the Association of British Bookmakers;

· Money Advice Trust;

· Cavendish and Chiswick Residents Association, Carlisle;

He tabled at the meeting a further five written representations received since the papers for the meeting had been circulated from – 

· Cumbria Health and Safety Liaison Group;

· Canon R Pratt, Churches of Carlisle;

· Cumbria Constabulary, Carlisle;

· Churches Together, Ambleside;

· Poppleston Allen, Licensing Solicitors;

The Licensing Manager submitted his comments on the written representations received and made recommendations for changes to the Policy where he considered it to be appropriate.

Members of the Working Group discussed and approved the majority of the recommendations and asked the Licensing Manager to consider further certain of the recommendations.

The Licensing Manager further reported that a number of typographical errors had been identified in the draft Policy which he would arrange to be corrected.

The draft Policy was to be considered by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Licensing Committee on 18 October 2006, the Executive on 23 October 2006 with the final draft of the Policy being submitted to full Council for final adoption on 7 November 2006.

RESOLVED – 1)  That report LDS.73/06 be noted.

2)  That the Licensing Manager be requested to amend the draft Policy to take account of the discussion at this meeting.

3)  That the Licensing Manager be authorised to make any further amendments in the light of any advice, best practice received or additional legislation.

4)  That the amended draft Policy be submitted to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the Licensing Committee on 18 October 2006 for further consideration.

(The meeting ended at 2.27pm)

